
Notification of the Use of Pesticides 
(This notice should be received at least 72 hours prior to pesticide use) 

 

Date: 5-9-16   

 

To: Parents/guardians of students, and staff of River Dell Regional School District. 

 

From: The School IPM Coordinator:  John Knable   Phone Number:  201-599-7275  

 
This notice is to advise you that the following pesticides will be used at River Dell Regional Schools: 

 
Pesticide Common Name 
 

Pesticide Trade Name 
 

EPA Registration Number 

 

Pesticide Common Name 
PowerZone 

Pesticide Trade Name 
MCPA 

EPA Registration Number 
2217-834 

 

Location of the pesticide application: Athletic Fields and Practice Areas, Middle School, High School   

     
 

Reason for the pesticide application: To control clover and other broadleaf weeds ______  

 

If an indoor application, the date and time it is planned:   

 

DATE______N/A______________ TIME_____N/A_____________________ 

 

If an outdoor application, 3 dates must be listed, in chronological order, on which the outdoor application 

may take place if the preceding date is canceled. 

 

DATE____5/15/2016________ DATE______5/22/2016___ DATE 6/5/2016  

 

 

Description of the possible adverse effects of the pesticides as per the Material Safety Data Sheets for the 

pesticides to be used, if available: 

May cause mild irritation to skin and eyes. Ingestion of large amounts may cause gastrointestinal disorder, 

nausea, vomiting, diarrhea, or pain in the abdomen.  Inhalation may cause moderate irritating to the mucous 

membranes.  Inhalation of sprays may cause burning sensations in the respiratory tract, resulting in coughing. 

 

Pesticide product label instructions and precautions related to Public Safety.  

Causes minor eye injury (irritation).  Harmful if inhaled or absorbed through the skin.  Avoid contact with skin, 

eyes, or clothing.  Avoid breathing dust.  Wash thoroughly with soap and water after handling and before eating 

drinking, chewing gum, or using tobacco. Remove contaminated clothing before reuse.  Prolonged or frequently 

repeated skin contact while handling the material may cause allergic reactions in some individuals. 
 

Note: as required by law, we are advising you of the following statement: 

 

The Office of Pesticide Programs of the United States Environmental Protection Agency has stated:  

“Where possible, persons who potentially are sensitive, such as pregnant women, infants, and children, should 

avoid any unnecessary pesticide exposure.” 
 

 


